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Southern Oregon University
Oceupational Safety Advisory Committee (OSAC)
Minutes

spumew Meeting Date & Time: January 22, 2013 at 10:00 am
LAWY, Chaired by: Keith Beed
Members in Attendance:

Keith Beed Tom Bicher Pam Curl
Joel Perkins Emmy Graham Belinda Melendez
Old Business:

No meetings were held in November or December of 2012.

New Business, Action Items, Notes of Interest: o .
/“Tom hopes to initiate  training session for building managers/supervisors to clarify the procedure for
contacting appropriate personnel and reporting an incident.” Creating a policy has taken some time as it
as not been clear,
/- OUS now has  Risk Management Department that is developing committees and policies for all
campuses. Several goals are proposed: 1) include a representative from every campus to serve on the
committee. 2) Create clear policies. Example: “Return to Work Policy”. 3) Develop a safety manual
that will prioritize policies. 4) Reduce worker compensation costs (for example, with clearly outlined
Return to Work Policy). 5) Create 2 comprehensive reporting system. A Risk Safety Officer has been
hired; Tom was on the hiring committee. Tom will serve as the SOU representative for this OUS
committee.
/OUS is developing a non-smoking campus policy to be implemented this year. As of 1/1/13 state
employees are not allowed to smoke on state owned property. Designated smoking areas are unclear.
It was brought up that the smoking issue is problematic with students from the International Program.
Tom will assess the designated smoking area outside that program.
-SOU s insured through FM Global — physical insurance for assets (fie, flood damage, ete). In
December 2012 Tom and insurance representatives completed an initial inspection of campus. A
comprehensive inspection will happen soon. We can expect annual inspections from them.
/Structural problems in McNeal are being addressed.
/. Ashland Fire and Rescue conducted an impromptu inspection on five buildings two weeks ago. They
were pleased with progress and compliance. We are required to discontinue use of all extension cords
gxcept for temporary work such as saws, drills et
- An electronic incident report now exists - a link will be created on the Environmental Health and
Safety website. Links to many documents are here: www.sou.edu/ehs

Incident Reports:
T soft issue issues were reporied that were both workman's compensation issues. Tom will
provide the details next month.

Meeting ended at 10:40am.




